








April 2, 2009
TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee

Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:

Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of April 2, 2009-Resolution approving tax exemptions for three preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District’s 16, 10, and 7).

HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for the following properties: 203 West 146th Street in Council Member Jackson’s District, 1157 Fulton Avenue in Council Member Foster’s District, and 567 West 183rd Street in Council Member Martinez’ District.  

567 West 183rd Street is a 3-story building with approximately 9 bedrooms that will provide transitional housing for newly released, formerly incarcerated individuals with disabilities, including people with AIDS.   The City will sell the disposition area for a nominal price of $1.00 to FACES NY Housing Development Fund Company, Inc which will operate the building as a transitional housing facility.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $17,500 in the first year of the exemption and $1.2 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.

1157 Fulton Avenue is a 4-story building with approximately 13 bedrooms that provides transitional housing for homeless single pregnant women.  The City will sell the disposition area for a nominal price of $1.00 to Evangelium Vitae Housing Development Fund Corporation which will operate the building as a transitional housing facility.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $87,750 in the first year of the exemption and $6.3 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.

The Erbograph Apartments Residence will be an 8-story building that will provide 64 units of rental housing for elderly persons of low income.  The sponsor, West 146th Street Senior Housing Development Fund Corporation, will develop the project under the Section 202 Supportive Housing Program For The Elderly with financing and operating subsidies from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) and a tax exemption from the City.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing to low-income seniors, HPD is requesting a new exemption that is consistent with the terms of the original exemption pursuant to Section 422 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $468,200 in the first year of the exemption and $33.8 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.

These items have the approval of Council Members’ Jackson, Foster, and Martinez. 
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